

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

June 22, 2017

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Finance at a Meeting held on Tuesday, June 20, 2017, considered a COMMUNICATION, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, submitting AN ORDER for the TRANSFER of \$180,000.00 from FREE CASH to GENERAL GOVERNMENT UNCLASSIFIED – RESERVE FOR APPROPRIATION. (Ref'd 4/27/17) (5/16/17-motion for adoption FAILED yeas 5, nays 4, with Councillors Martins, Morad, Rebeiro and Winterson opposed.)

On motion by Councillor Oliveira and seconded by Councillor Winterson, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council ADOPTION of AN ORDER for the TRANSFER of \$180,000.00 from FREE CASH to GENERAL GOVERNMENT UNCLASSIFIED – RESERVE FOR APPROPRIATION. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 6, Nays 3, with Councillors Abreu, Carney and Martins opposed.

IN COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

Councillor Linda M. Morad, Chairperson

LMM: dmb